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Obama Administration Announces $2 Billion for High-Speed Rail Projects

Today, U.S. Transportation Secretary Ray LaHood announced $2 billion in high-speed rail awards, effectively redirecting funds that had been earlier pledged to the State of Florida. Earlier this year, Florida Governor Rick Scott informed Secretary LaHood of his decision to reject $2 billion in federal funds for the planned Tampa to Orlando high-speed rail project.

California received two awards: $68 million to acquire 15 high-performance passenger rail cars and 4 quick-acceleration locomotives for the Pacific Surfliner, San Joaquin, and Capitol Corridors; and, $300 million for a 20-mile extension along the Central Valley Corridor. This funding will extend the track and civil work from Fresno to the “Wye” junction, which will provide a connection to San Jose to the West and Merced to the North. "Earlier this year, President Obama and I made a commitment to improve and expand America's transportation system, including the development of a modern, national high-speed rail network," remarked Vice President Joe Biden. "And today, we’re announcing investments that will continue our progress toward making this vision a reality. These projects will put thousands of Americans to work, save hundreds of thousands of hours for American travelers every year and boost U.S. manufacturing by investing hundreds of millions of dollars in next-generation, American-made locomotives and railcars."

Joint Committee hearing on Audit of Caltrans Capital Support Outlay

Today, the Assembly Transportation Committee and the Assembly Budget Subcommittee for Transportation held a joint hearing on a recently released audit on Caltrans Capital Outlay Support Costs. The State Auditor found significant overruns in Caltrans Capital Outlay Support Costs and makes a number of recommendations. The hearing today focused on internal management issues at Caltrans, but this issue is expected to be discussed further in the legislative process. Metro staff will be monitoring hearings and discussions on this issue as it has the potential to significantly affect the funding of important projects in our region. The report can be accessed at: http://www.bsa.ca.gov/pdfs/reports/2010-122.pdf
Senate Select Committee on High Speed Rail

The Senate Select Committee on High Speed Rail, chaired by State Senator Alan Lowenthal, is scheduled to conduct a hearing on the High Speed Rail Peer Review Group Report this Wednesday May 11, 2011 in Sacramento. 

Media Alert Regarding Suspicious Package at MBLs Wardlow Station
This morning at around 8:54 a.m., a suspicious package was spotted on top of a ticket vending machine at the Metro Blue Line’s (MBLs) Wardlow Station. As a precaution, the station was closed and a bus bridge was implemented to transport MBL patrons between the Del Amo Station and the Willow Station. Los Angeles Sheriff’s Department, Long Beach Police Department and Metro field supervisors responded to the location and found the package to be safe and the incident was cleared at 10:08 a.m. City News Service, Associated Press, Fox 11 News and KCBS/KCAL inquired about the incident. 



	

	








